Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
Nov. 16, 2007
1:15 p.m. in Taeni Hall S-117
Attending:  Don Ransford (Chair), Marty Ambrose, Barb Brennan, Kathy Clark, Rodney Dennison, Sabine Eggleston, Mary Faulkner, Pat Gordin, Erin Harrell, Doug Landau, Henry Linck, Laurie McDowell, George Manacheril, Jan Ohlemacher, Gail Tracey,  and Joan VanGlabek.
Examination of Course-Level and General Education projects:  
1.  Unit planning process:  Pat Gordin explained the new unit planning process. Strategic planning will be done on-line with new software. Training for it will be available during the January Duty Days so everyone can see what’s involved. Those actually doing the unit planning will have training the third week of January and begin inputting information.

ACTION ITEM:  Jan Ohlemacher has been identified as the person responsible for the District Assessment Plan. At the Jan. SLOC meeting, she will ask the committee for specific input on next year’s plan.

2.  Progress and possible revisions to matrices:  The chair asked members to look at this year’s plan and determine what changes may be necessary.

ACTION ITEM:  Be ready to discuss and update the plan at the Jan. SLOC meeting.

3.  Reports to the Dean’s Council:  Henry Linck reported a request from the Dean’s Council to have each area working on an assessment project come to one of the Council’s spring meetings and give an update. The purpose would be to inform the deans so they can include this in the institutional effectiveness measurements and budget planning. The Deans would also like to support these projects. 

ACTION ITEM:  Jan Ohlemacher will get a list of dates and send them to committee members. She will work with Lucinda Kelley to have people scheduled for updates. 

It was further agreed that future proposals would be introduced to the deans as they are approved, and then a return meeting scheduled to report on results of the project as it is completed.

4.  Funding for projects:  There was some general discussion about completing forms for the current projects for documentation and proper payment to faculty. Until the contract was ratified, this could not have been accomplished.
ACTION ITEM:  Marty Ambrose will send Jan Ohlemacher the approved list of fees. Jan will develop a form for those activities (common graded assignment or scorers, for example) outside a three-year project. She will e-mail this to the committee so it can be approved before the end of the semester for faculty reimbursement. She will also update forms with the correct titles and addition of associate deans.
SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

I-Skills Literacy Assessment:  No action taken this month.
Edison Experience/First Year Experience:  Gail Tracey will be attending the First Year Experience Conference in San Francisco. The Student Services Committee will meet either the last week of November or the first week of December. Ideas from our committee include:  information/course on financial responsibility, keyboarding and word-processing, basic research skills, the start of a portfolio if instituted, etc. The Chair shared research information and a possible course template from Union Community College.
Marty Ambrose also identified a concern regarding faculty load for one-credit courses, which should be included in the discussion.

ACTION ITEM:  Dean Laurie McDowell has information on first-year experiences to add to their discussion. She and Associate Dean Rodney Dennison will be added to the sub-committee.

Capstone Course:  The Chair would like to form a team to go to Hillsborough Community College to look at their capstone course for AA students. They also have a QEP the team could investigate. 
ACTION ITEM:  Anyone interested in developing a capstone course should contact Don Ransford.
General Education Audit:  The Chair presented a perspective for consideration, following several meetings over the past month. This is an opportunity to step back and reflect on the work done over the past three years. Included in the discussion, then, could be:

1. Re-examining the Gen. Ed. competencies, including opportunities for input from students as well as faculty regarding keeping them as written or refining them. 

2. Reviewing elements of the course syllabus, such as the course objectives, and providing greater detail.
3. Creating a master document identifying a variety of assessment activities that could be chosen, allowing for faculty to individualize their syllabi and preserve academic freedom.

4. Creating a matrix of Gen. Ed. courses and identifying a level of competency for each to ensure all professional and technical programs include all levels.

5. Developing a set of criteria for Gen. Ed., possibly by discipline or clusters.

6. Designing a Course Approval Process and checklist for future Gen. Ed. courses.

After some discussion, it was determined the sub-committee would be directed to work on updating and aligning Sections 4. a. and 4 b. at this time. Jan Ohlemacher will prepare materials for a special December meeting to develop options that will be presented to faculty in their January meetings. Following faculty approval, the model chosen will become the model for this section of the syllabus.
The course revision project will then take on the task of systematically reviewing syllabi. Jan Ohlemacher will co-ordinate the project, with Dean Laurie McDowell’s oversight. Those faculty who need more experience with outcome assessment could meet with a consultant in a spring meeting or attend a SACS summer institute. SLOC members could provide information about possible consultants to Dean McDowell.

ACTION ITEM:  Meet in December to develop a process for reviewing Gen. Ed. courses and put together syllabus models for faculty input. The sub-committee could also develop a review cycle and propose it at the January meeting. Dr. Linck will be added to the sub-committee. Anyone else with interest could attend the December meeting as well.
The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 18th, in room S-117.
